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Marcia / Jimmy,
 
Jimmy and I have discussed a potential new application that could be offered from SCDMV via SC.Gov.  The application 
would allow financial institutions and/or others as approved by the DMV to validate credentials issued by the SCDMV online, 
with the intent of reducing identity fraud.
 
Jimmy mentioned that he discussed it briefly with you and asked that I forward some additional information to each of you.
 
Attached is an overview of the application / service. My hope is that you are interested and if so, that we could take this to 
the Oversight Committee for review during the June meeting.
 
Please review the attached and let me know your thoughts / comments.
 
Thanks in advance for your consideration.
 
Jeff McCartney
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